
To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Sunday, 12/6 

¶ CLOW  during 9:15 mass 

¶ RE 3 yr old prgm, Rm D 9:15 am 

¶ RE Classes, Hall/School  9:15 am   

¶ RE Older Sac, Rm D 11:00 am 

¶ YG/Conf. Reconciliation, Hall 7 pm   

Monday, 12/7 

¶ RE Older Sac , Rm A/B, 4 pm 

Tuesday, 12/8 

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 7-8, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

Tuesday, 12/8 - cont.  

¶ Rosary & Perpetual Help, Church 7pm 

¶ Spanish Prayer, Church 7:30 pm 

Wednesday 12/9  

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grd 6, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm  

¶ Rosary Makers, Min. Ctr 7 pm   

Thursday, 12/10 

¶ Centering Prayer, Min. Ctr 9 am  

¶ RE Grds 1-3, School 3:40 - 5 pm 

¶ RE Grds 4-5, Parish Hall 3:40 - 5 pm   

WEEK AT A GLANCE            
Thursday, 12/10 cont.  

¶ RCIA,  Chapel 7 pm   

Friday, 12/11 

Saturday, 12/12 

¶ Men’s Fellowship, Min. Ctr 7:30 am  

Sunday, 12/13 

¶ CLOW  during 9:15 mass 

¶ RE 3 yr old prgm, Rm D 9:15 am 

¶ RE Classes, Hall/School  9:15 am   

¶ RE Older Sac, Rm D 11:00 am  

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

Daily Masses: 

Monday-Friday,  

8:00 am 

 

Saturday Masses: 

8:00 am & 5:00 pm 

 

Sunday Masses: 

7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  

10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  

 

CONFESSIONS: 

Saturday:  3:30 pm  

to 4:30 pm 

 

 

Parish Office:  682-2486 

CTK School:  685-1109 

RE Office:  686-1017 

Youth Ministry:  676-0979 
 

CHRIST THE KING COMMUNITY 

Tuesday, Dec. 8  

The Immaculate Conception 

of the Virgin Mary 

Holy Day of Obligation/

Opportunity 

Masses: 6:30 am, 8 am, 7 pm   

Advent Communal  

Penance Services: 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 9 at 7 pm 

Saturday, Dec. 12 at 3:30 pm   



Reflections on Sunday Readings: 

 

First Reading:  Baruch 5:1-9 

      The setting for today’s reading 

is the time when the Jews were 

captives in Babylon.  The author 

writes of a bright future when they 

will return with joy to their home-

land.  In this passage, Jerusalem is 

pictured as a mother who puts on 

her finest clothes and goes to a 

high hill to see the wonderful sight 

of her children coming home.    

            
Second Reading:  Philippians 1:4-

6, 8-11         

      Of all the communities Paul 

founded, the one at Philippi was 

especially dear to him.  Wherever 

he was, they sent him moral and 

financial support to carry on his 

work.  Now confined to a prison 

cell, Paul writes to them like a 

proud parent.       

PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 

      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 

Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 

       vcotter643@aol.com 

Fr. Brian Timoney,                                            

Deacon John Ashmore, Fr. Michael Dibble,  

and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 

Sr. Joanne Gallagher, CSJ              682-2486 

     jgallagher.ctk@gmail.com 

Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP                682-2486 

     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 

Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 

      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 

Religious Education Director            

Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM             686-1017 

      mvianictkre@gmail.com 

Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 

       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 

Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 

      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               

Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 

       ccaban@ctkschool.org         

Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 

      algarrotto@comcast.net    

Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 

      ctk.robin@gmail.com 

Helen Christian, Office Staff          682-2486 

       hchristian326@gmail.com 

Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff          682-2486 

        kridgway02@gmail.com                   

Dear Friends, 

 

Pope Francis has called the special Jubilee Year of mercy to begin 

this December 8, the feast of the Immaculate Conception and the 50th 

anniversary of the closing of the Second Vatican Council. The year 

will close on Nov. 20, 2016, the day celebrated that 

year as the feast of Christ the King. 

In his official proclamation of the year, released in April, the 

pontiff powerfully called on the entire Catholic Church to 

refashion itself as a place not of judgment or condemnation 

but of pardon and merciful love.  
 

Francis opens his letter to Archbishop Rino Fisichella, President 

of the Pontifical Council for the Promotion of the New Evangelization by say-

ing that he wants the holy year to be "for all believers a true moment of en-

counter with the mercy of God." He then offers an indulgence, or remission of 

the punishment for sin, for those that during the year are able to make a pil-

grimage to the papal basilicas in Rome or to their local cathedral (Cathedral of 

Christ the Light, Oakland). As is traditional, those making those pilgrimages 

will be asked to make confession, celebrate the Mass, and pray for the pope's 

intentions. 

Here are some of the highlights of the Year of Mercy: 

 
* The pontiff has allowed all priests around the world to absolve women who 

confess to having had abortions, an ability normally reserved only to bishops.  

* And in a striking move for church unity in expressing God's mercy, the pope 

has even granted priests of the schismatic and traditionalist Society of St. Pius 

X faculties to offer absolution of sins "validly and licitly" to those who ap-

proach them for confession.   

* But the pope then extends the possibility of indulgence in a special way to 

those that are sick or imprisoned. For sick or elderly persons unable to travel, 

he says: "Living with faith and joyful hope this moment of trial, receiving 

communion or attending Holy Mass and community prayer, even through the 

various means of communication, will be for them the means of obtaining the 

Jubilee Indulgence." 

* For those in prison, he states: "The Jubilee Year has always constituted an op-

portunity for great amnesty, which is intended to include the many people 

who, despite deserving punishment, have become conscious of the injustice 

they worked and sincerely wish to re-enter society and make their honest con-

tribution to it." 

* The pontiff also extends the possibility for forgiveness of sin to anyone who 

performs one of the traditional spiritual or corporal works of mercy during the 

year. 

At 10:00 am Mass on December 13, 2015 Bishop Barber will open the Holy 

Door – designated as the left of the main doors to the Cathedral of Christ the 

Light- to signify the beginning of the Jubilee Year of Mercy in the diocese of 

Oakland. Our own parish council has been discussing the Year of Mercy in 

their meetings and has come up with a number of proposals. The council has 

been in touch with various ministries with regard to what we can do at various 

levels in our parish.  The council will soon compile them and let us know.   

 

This Saturday we celebrate the feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe. I extend 

to each and every one of you Happy Feast of our Blessed Mother. May 

Mary our Mother intercede for us. 

 

Fr. Paulson 

 

http://ncronline.org/news/vatican/proclaiming-jubilee-francis-envisions-non-judging-non-condemning-church


Are you in 5th through 8th grade?  

If so, would you like to try your hand 

at being an altar server?  We are look-

ing for interested students and we will 

provide significant training.  You will 

serve about once a month at the mass 

of your choice.  Talk it over with your 

parents and give Mary Jo Robinson a 

call or email at 925-285-4337 or  

maryjorobinson1941@gmail.com.  

Boy Scouts will be selling 

fresh Christmas wreaths 

outside of church after all 

masses.  Cash or checks  

accepted.  Be sure to support the lo-

cal Scouts while adorning your home 

for the holidays.  

Our 11th annual womenôs retreat 

will be January 8-10th at San Dami-

ano Retreat House in Danville.  The 

theme is “Pray it Forward During the 

Year of Mercy”.  It will be directed 

by Sr. Carol Quilivan, CSJ.  Regis-

tration will take place after the mass-

es next Sunday.  

Attention envelope users!  If you 

are using an unprinted set of enve-

lopes, don’t forget to add your last 

name or ID # to your envelope be-

fore placing in the collection  basket.  

This will help us with end of year 

donation totals.  Thank you!  

CTK School Auction News!  Satur-

day, February 27th, Christ the King 

School and Parish will host our an-

nual auction. This year’s theme is A 

Day at the Derby and it will take 

place at Round Hill Country Club in 

Alamo.  The cost is $100 per person.  

Proceeds from the auction go direct-

ly back to the school and parish.  If 

you would like to purchase tickets, 

please contact Carla Dias at  

Carla@watsonelectricinc.com. 

Your commitment to donate an item 

or experience is a crucial component 

to the success of our 2016 fundrais-

ing effort.  We welcome gifts of cash 

sponsorship, goods, services, gift 

certificates that may be included in 

our live and silent auctions.  As a 

bonus, all auction donations received 

by Dec. 7th will be entered into a 

raffle to win 12 beautiful Disney or-

naments.  Contact our procurement 

team at procurement@ctkschool.org 

for details,  or pick up a flyer in the 

vestibule.  

A thank you from Fr. Tom Burns: 

Thank you for your generosity and 

kindness on my birthday.  I won’t be 

able to respond individually, but 

want to express my sincere gratitude 

to everyone.  

Fr. Tom Burns 

Take Action - Stand in solidarity 

with Syrian refugees.   In the wake of 

the tragic events in Paris on Nov. 13, 

Catholic Charities of the East Bay 

urges the community to stand in soli-

darity with the hundreds of thousands 

of Syrians and others displaced by 

the violence in their homeland.  

While this is a complex issue, we 

urge our community to avoid the im-

pulse to blame all refugees for the 

actions of terrorist organizations.  

They, too, are victims of violence and 

persecution and seek a place of safety 

and freedom.  Instead, let us stand 

firm and serve the marginalized, just 

as we pray for continued healing and 

safety in our communities.  Email: 

smullin@cceb.org to take action.   

Save the Date!  ñMercy and Com-

passion through the Lens of Les 

Miserablesò - Al Garrotto will com-

pare Pope Francis’s call for a Year of 

Mercy with major themes of Victor 

Hugo’s timeless story and apply them 

to the lives of Christians today.  Fri-

day, January 8th at 7 pm in the Parish 

Hall.  

Total Church Support 11/29/15 $21,998 ( Plate Collection $16,490 +  Online Giving $5,508) SVDP $24,398 

The Feast of the Immac-

ulate Conception of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary is 

on Tuesday, Dec. 8th.  

This is a day of obliga-

tion/opportunity.  The 

Catholic Church teaches that from 

the very moment of her conception, 

the Blessed Virgin Mary was free 

from all stain of original sin.  This 

simply means that from the begin-

ning, she was in a state of grace, 

sharing in God’s own life, and that 

she was free from the sinful inclina-

tion which has beset human nature 

from the beginning. Join us for mass-

es at 6:30 am, 8 am, or 7 pm.   

Simbang Gabi - Everyone is invited 

to join in the celebration of a Filipino 

tradition called Simbang Gabi, nine 

days of consecutive masses, in prepa-

ration for the birth of Jesus.  At 

Christ the King, we will celebrate 

Dec. 15th to the 23rd at 6:30 pm.  

Light refreshments will follow after 

every mass, and the last evening mass 

will be followed by dinner in the par-

ish hall.  Simbang Gabi is being 

sponsored by the Filipino Society of 

Christ the King.  For more infor-

mation, please contact Rudy Bautista 

at 925-372-6227 or Imelda Santos at 

925-825-2317.    

The books are in!  Fr. 

Brian’s new books, 

ñThe Catholic Parish 

Todayò have arrived 

and are available for 

purchase outside of 

church.  Normally the 

book is available at Amazon and 

Barnes & Noble at a cost of $28.50, 

but since you are really the co-

authors, it will be available at CTK 

for $20.00 per copy while supplies 

last.   Also available, his previously 

published book, Soulfull Emotions, 

plus a complete DVD of his Retire-

ment Mass Celebration, including 

introductions by his sister, Mary, the 

homily by Bishop Barber, and final 

comments by Bishop Cummins.    

You can purchase the “whole works”, 

(new book, previous book, DVD) for 

$60.00.  Any profits go to the Adult 

Education Ministry here at CTK.  

Due to Fr. Brian’s Parkinson’s Dis-

ease, he will be unable to personally 

sign the books.   



PRAY FOR THE SICK  

IN OUR PARISH:   

Lennie Mariazeta, Eric Scott, Ann Musick, 

Patty Gross, Franz Villena, Sharron Torre, Anthony 

Schmidt.  

     Father of goodness and love, hear our prayers for the 

sick members of our community and for all who are in 

need.   May these special people find lasting health and 

deliverance.  We ask this through the Lord Jesus who 

healed those who believed.   Amen   

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
  

 By now, trees are beginning to appear in living 

rooms throughout the parish. To a complete outsider 

to our culture, it must seem an odd thing indeed. The 

“roots” of this custom are in liturgical drama: reli-

gious plays performed in the churches and town 

squares of medieval Europe. The favorite theme for 

this time of year was the “Paradise Play,” a dramatic 

history of the human race from the Garden of Eden to 

the birth of Jesus in Bethlehem. The language and 

music varied from place to place, but one feature was 

always in place: a great tree decorated with apples. As 

a prop, it provided lots of material for the actors: the 

temptation, shelter for the manger, and a reminder of 

the wood of the cross. Soon people began to bring 

“paradise trees” into their homes, decorating them 

with gifts and lighted candles. 

 Many Germans give credit to Martin Luther for 

transforming the “Paradise Tree” into the evergreen 

Christmas tree. Walking home on a starry Advent 

night, he was so awed by the beauty of the night that 

he hauled a pine tree inside and decorated it with 

lighted candles. Americans were holdouts. It took un-

til 1856 for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts to 

decriminalize Christmas decorations, the old Puritan 

dislikes falling before the waves of Irish and German 

immigrants with traditions firmly in hand! 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

 


